HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on January 9th.2019
Present:
Cllr.K.Saggers


 In Attendance: County Cllr. D.Roper

   

 Cllr.H.Pointer
     









 Cllr.A.Fletcher


  Parishioners:   One


J.Graves (Clerk)

In the absence of the Chairman and Vice-Chairman Kevin Saggers was elected chairman for the meeting.

a) Public Participation A member of the public drew the Council’s attention to flooding outside the church gates. The Clerk said he would refer this to NCC Highways dept.

b) Police Report The latest information on the website showed three recorded crimes in November.

c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper gave a synopsis of County Council activity including proposals to reduce children’s centres, standardise mobile library timetables to a four week cycle and the change to a cabinet system of governance.

d) BDC Report n/a

e) Full Council
1. Apologies had been received from Linda Rogers and Stephen Howes

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from Kevin Saggers as a Village Hall committee member.

3. Minutes of the meeting on November 21st. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk confirmed that he had received a new sign for the playground gate and that Soanes Signs had made no charge. He was asked to write a letter of thanks. Highways Dept. had confirmed that the “Slow” signs on Buxton Road at the junction with Old Church Road would be repainted.

5. Planning No objection was made to a garage conversion and extension to form an annexe at 28 Waterloo Road.
6. Correspondence A complaint had been received that dog mess had been left on the car park. The Clerk had placed a notice in the village newsletter.

7. Finance The account due for payment was £1,106.95 (inc.PAYE) fro the Clerk’s salary and expenses fro the third quarter. The balance carried forward excluding the Chequers Field account was £30,595.58

8. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk said he would place a piece in the newsletter reminding residents of the forthcoming Parish Council election on May 2nd. and offering advice to any resident who was considering nomination. It was noted that horses were using the public footpath from the Buxton Road to Hall Road. The Clerk would order a larger sign to erect at the Buxton Road end. Howard Pointer would speak to the owner of a tree which was overhanging Hall Road. Kevin Saggers was concerned at recent Phishing e-mails sent to some residents.

9. Questions from the Public A member of the public asked if the Clerk would look at overhanging bushes on Newton Road and write to the owner.

10. Next Meeting Wednesday February 13th. 7.30 p.m.
